DUTCH FLAT COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY, MAY 13, 2013

Present:  

Tom McDonnell, President


Laura Resendez





Neil Allen, Treasurer



Jim Sanders


Marybeth Blackinton, Secretary

Joanne Blohm
III.  Tom moved, Jim seconded a motion to approve the April minutes.  All in favor.

IV. PAST BUSINESS

1)  Hearse House – Tom reported there is nothing new on the status of moving the responsibility for the Hearse House to the Golden Drift Historical Society.  They are still gathering information regarding the foundation.

2)  Window Replacement Project – Joanne provided one more estimate from Moule’s Glass as well as the bid obtained two years ago by the previous Board from Rod with McKeown Millworks.  The bids appear to be prepared with the same information so that they can be compared with each other.  He will also be able to make new wood windows.

Marybeth advised she had done research on the historical status of the building and discovered it is included on the National Park Service’s National Registry of Historic Places as one of the buildings within the Dutch Flat Community.  As such, there are recommended guidelines for renovation, repair and rehabilitation of registered buildings.  


Neil made a suggestion that the Board initiate a program to have citizens “buy” a window (or windows) and receive an engraved plaque 
honoring their donation.  It was decided to investigate the cost of what a number of plaques might cost vs. the cost of repairing a window and what the suggested donation amount should be.

It was decided that since we will not be able to replace all the windows at one time, an installation schedule be established having the upstairs and kitchen windows replaced first.

3)  County Grant Application Status – Tom advised that the application for has been accepted by the County and will be reviewed by the Parks Commission on Tuesday May 21, 2013.  We have letters of support from Judge Newsom, the historical society and the school.   Marybeth will request a letter from Judge Sims.   Tom also requested that as many Board members as possible attend the meeting to demonstrate our support for the projects.

4)  Community Newspaper Editor Replacement – No one has been found to take over the duties currently performed by Susan Prince.  The Journalism class at Colfax High School would be able to help however we will still need to have one person to oversee the entire project.

Marybeth suggested we get a job description from Susan so we know what to tell potential candidates.  It might also be a possibility that the position could be broken down in to several positions occupied by several people.  Until a replacement is found, the Board members might have to assume different functions.


5)  Website – Joanne made contact with Jessica Fisher a local resident who maintains other websites and would be willing to accept the responsibility of maintaining the website in exchange for advertising space in the paper.  Bill Junker currently maintains it and would also be willing to maintain and improve it.  Due to concern about replacing Mr. Junker who designed and established the current site, and the fact that he is willing to continue charging only his costs, it was decided to keep him on.  He prefers to only deal with only one person from the Board.  Since Laura Resendez has already established a relationship with him, she will be the contact.


6)  2013 Membership Follow-up – Marybeth had prepared a mailing list of individuals who donated in 2012 but have not donated in 2013.  Tom will prepare a letter to send to those individuals reminding them that we have not yet received a donation from them this year.

V.  NEW BUSINESS

1)  Building Use - The 8th grade class will be having their dance at the Center May 31st.   There is also a graduation party on May 18th.


2)  Grounds Update – Jim Sanders reported that the next project he wants to complete is rebuilding the steps at the caboose and adding a small deck along the side.  We need to add dirt from the back to cover the drip watering hose and maybe buy some asphalt grindings for a pathway to the west side of the building.  The walkway on the east side of the building is included in our County grant request however it won’t be completed prior to July 4th.


Neil suggested contacting John Davenport who maintains the landscape and have the lawn and weeds mowed soon as it’s become overgrown and unsightly.  Tom will contact Mr. Davenport to have him spruce up the grounds prior to the upcoming events.


Tom advised that Connie Gullling requested to trim the bushes in the back of the building.  She will do a good job and make it look much neater.


3)  Mountain Vibe Concert – Tom reported that information has been circulated in the community regarding a concert that is being promoted by a local resident that could result in up to 3,000 people.  Fortunately the County has been informed and has required the promoters obtain an Outdoor Event permit.  


4)  Treasurer’s Report was presented by Neil.  Motion by Marybeth, seconded by Jim to accept the report.  All voted in favor.


5)  Upstairs Floor Refinishing – Susan Deck mentioned to Marybeth that the upstairs floor has never been sealed and the dirt collects in the cracks between the planks of wood.  It was decided to look for someone to perform that work.  Joanne suggested Rick Fisher who is a local resident  might be willing to seal the floor.  


6)  Greg Novotny, a former landscaper from Colfax, will speak at this month’s potluck regarding local farming and supplying residents with vegetables.

7)  Joanne Blohm will act as Bob Pfister’s proxy on the Board until he has recovered enough to attend the meetings again.

Next meeting June 10, 2013

Submitted by Marybeth Blackinton, Recording Secretary 
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